
Special Board Meeting 
April 23, 2024 

 
  
A special Board Meeting of the Redbank Valley School Board was held on Tuesday, April 23, 
2024 at 6:00 p.m. in the High School Library.  The following members were in attendance: Heidi 
Byers, Bill Reddinger, Brent Wile, John Sayers, Kevin Johnson, Chris Adams, Chris Merwin, 
and Matt Confer.  Absent: John Kimmel  
 
 
OLD BUSINESS 
 
A motion was made by Brent Wile seconded by Chris Merwin to approve the reorganization and 
creation of Junior High and Senior High courses as presented.  Junior High Courses:  
Introduction to Ag Science, Study Skills, Intro to Technology/Engineering.  High School 
Courses:  Foods 3, Career and Personal Finance, Small Business Operations, Co-Op/Work 
Release, Environment and Ecology, and Intro to Engineering Design.  Motion carries 
unanimously 
 
 
NEW BUSINESS 
 
A motion was made by Brent Wile seconded by Kevin Johnson to approve and advertise the 
revised 2024 Board Meeting Calendar.  Motion carries unanimously 
 
PERSONNEL 
 
A motion was made by Kevin Johnson seconded by John Sayers to approve the retirement of 
Sandra Truitt effective June 30, 2024.  Motion carries unanimously 
 
A motion was made by Kevin Johnson seconded by Brent Wile for the approval of Laura 
Neiswonger to attend the PASBO Transportation Conference in Harrisburg on May 7, 2024.  
Total cost to the district is $483.93.  Motion carries unanimously 
 
A motion was made by Kevin Johnson seconded by John Sayers for the approval of Ms. Boyles 
to attend the STEM state competition in Harrisburg, PA on Thursday May 2, 2024 and Friday 
May 3, 2024.  Total cost to the district is $661.56.  Motion carries unanimously 
 
A motion was made by Kevin Johnson seconded by John Sayers to approve the retirement of 
Kathy Sturgeon effective June 30, 2024, and for the retirement of Valerie Steffy effective May 
31, 2024.  Motion carries unanimously 
 
 
ADJOURNMENT:  A motion was made by John Sayers and seconded by Kevin Johnson to 
adjourn the meeting at 6:28 pm. 
 
The meeting went into Budget Work Session immediately following the Special Board Meeting.  
Mrs. Reitz gave a presentation on the current status of the budget. 
 



There was an Executive Session immediately following the Budget Work Session for personnel 
matters. 
 
 
 

Respectfully submitted, 
 

Rochelle Reitz  
      Board Secretary 


